VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

April 14, 2009

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton, Mrs. Brooke Custis, Mrs. Cindy Proffitt and Mrs. Brittney Carl were visitors. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the Agenda after changing the following: I. Committee Reports/Curriculum Committee Report on Writing, and Handwriting – move to A.5 on the Agenda.  Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.38) 
 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from March 10, 2009. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.39) 

REPORTS

Approval of Attendance Incentive Program – Mrs. Custis presented the program on behalf of the Student Services Committee. The goal is to improve attendance and reward students/classrooms who have perfect attendance. The policy will also inform parents concerning school-wide policies involving attendance, homework, and parental responsibility. The council discussed the possibility of a video being made this summer. The video would be shown to the parents of new students who enroll after the school year begins to inform them of the policies mentioned above. Our PTO will provide the awards. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the Attendance Incentive Program after making a couple of changes. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (09.40)

Approval of Writing Plan  – Mrs. Proffitt and Mrs. Carl presented the Writing Plan on behalf of the Curriculum Committee. The writing plan will require exposure to all writing pieces that are required in preparation for intermediate portfolios. Open Response Questions will continue to be scored and incorporated into content areas. After making a couple of changes, Mr. Yong made a motion to approve the Writing Plan. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.41)
Approval of the Handwriting Plan  – Mrs. Carl and Mrs. Proffitt presented the Handwriting Plan on behalf of the Curriculum Committee. All students will leave VGES proficient in writing legibly in both print and cursive handwriting using the Zaner Bloser method. After discussing the plan, Mr. Yong made a motion to approve the Handwriting Plan. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.42)

AYP Grant Tier – Mr. Dennis has been meeting with an ad hoc committee on ideas to use the $56,000 we are receiving for NCLB.
Student Achievement – Enrichment for our fifth grade students is continuing. They are focusing on math and writing skills. Our students are MAP testing. Mr. Dennis updated the council on information regarding CATS testing, Portfolios, and CTBS testing for third graders.
Textbook Adoption Update –Mr. Dennis reported that our school and most of the north end elementary schools want to go adopt Every Day Math as our math textbook. We are waiting for our textbook allocation money. We are also waiting to see if the changes that are being made in Core Content subject areas will affect ordering math textbooks.

Change/Delete School Activity Fund Accounts –Mrs. Bruce asked the SBDM Council to approve changing/deleting funds from the School Activity Fund that are no longer used. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the requested changes. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.43)
March Budget – The council reviewed the March budget. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.44). 

2009-10 School Activity Budget – Mrs. Bruce brought the 2009-2010 School Activity Budget to the council for discussion and approval. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the 2009-210 Projected School Activity Budget. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.45)
Committee Reports –The SBDM Council reviewed the Committee Reports. 

Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need action.

Extend Meeting

Mrs. Wood made a motion to extend the SBDM Council meeting at 4:00 p.m. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.46)

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 12, 2009 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 

INFORMATION

Our fourth and fifth grade students are taking weekly multiplication test on Friday’s. Our 4th and 5th graders will be walking down Main Street in Vine Grove on the Friday before testing starts. Our students are working on reading and math skills from 12:39 to 1:15 p.m. to make up the 36 extra minutes of school for the two week period that began on April 15th. Our Parent SBDM Council election for the 2009-2010 school year will be held on Thursday, May 14, 2009 from 7:10 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.
AGENDA ITEM
Some of the agenda items for the May meeting will include: First Readings of the Attendance Incentive Program, Writing Plan, and the Handwriting Plan, AYP Grant, Textbook Adoption Update, PPA Budget for 2009-10, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, Results of SBDM Parent Election for the 2009-2010 school year, April Budget, Review SBDM Policy Handbook and the Accident Report.
ADJOURN

Mr. Yong made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:40 p.m.  Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.47)

